JUN 1 0 '85

Vol. 1, No. 11

InciDENTS

June 10, 1965

DEAN HINE, DRS. McDONALD, MITCHELL EUROPE BOUND

Dean Maynard K. Hine and Mrs. Hine, Dr. and Mrs. Ralph E. McDonald and Dr. David Mitchell are planning separate trips to Europe this month. Doctor and Mrs. Hine will depart June 24, attend the Federation Dentaire Internationale meeting June 25-July 3 in Vienna, Austria, and then visit dental schools in Budapest and Debrecen, Hungary; Sofia, Bulgaria; Moscow and Leningrad, Russia; Helsinki and Turku, Finland; Stockholm, Sweden; Copenhagen, Denmark and Glasgow, Scotland. They plan to return to Indianapolis July 22.

Doctor and Mrs. McDonald will fly to London June 15. Dr. McDonald will address members of the British Pedodontic Society and also will review the program for training and utilization of dental auxiliaries in the United Kingdom. Before returning home he will visit clinics and dental schools in Wales, Scotland and Ireland.

Dr. David Mitchell heads for Europe June 9 and plans to make stops in London, Bristol, Birmingham and Paris. In London he will be attending the Third International Congress on Oral Biology and will be presenting lectures in several other cities.

BON VOYAGE!

DEAN HINE ATTENDS MEETINGS IN ALBUQUERQUE AND CHICAGO

Doctor Hine was in Albuquerque June 3-5 to attend the annual meeting of the New Mexico State Dental Association.
Then in Chicago on June 7, he spoke before a meeting of the State Secretaries of the ADA.

DR. JOHNSTON TO BE HONORED

Dr. John F. Johnston, Chairman of the Department of Crown and Bridge and Partial Denture, will retire this year after 15 years of dedicated and efficient service. Since Dr. Johnston will continue teaching next year, a fullfledged "retirement" dinner will not be held. Instead, he will be honored in conjunction with a course being offered by the department on June 30. The dinner, to which wives are invited, will be held at 6:30 p.m. in the Student Union Building. Faculty members planning to attend are urged to make reservations with Mrs. Phyllis Walker prior to June 20.

DR. DYKEMA NEW CHAIRMAN CROWN AND BRIDGE DEPARTMENT

It has been announced that Dr.Roland W. Dykema will be the new chairman of the Crown and Bridge Department upon Dr. Johnston's retirement this year. Dr. Dykema will be recognized in his new position at the dinner being held June 30 to honor Dr. Johnston.

INDIANA PEDODONTIC ALUMNI MEETS

The newly formed Indiana Pedodontic Alumni association, graduates of the IUSD Pedodontic Program, held their first meeting May 29-31. Dr. William Shafer, Department of Oral Pathology, and Dr. Wesley Young, Chairman of the Department of Community Dentistry, University of Kentucky College of Dentistry, were guest lecturers. The meeting, attended by 55 dentists and their wives, was quite successful and all are looking forward to returning next year or the year after. The weekend's activities were concluded with the 500 Mile Race

PROF. PHILLIPS CONSULTANT TO U OF C CHAIRMAN OF NIDR ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Professor Ralph W. Phillips, recently appointed consultant to the University of California School of Dentistry in San Francisco, spent 3 hours in a seminar with the dental school staff on June 3. In his capacity as a consultant, Prof. Phillips will review their research program and offer suggestions for updating and implementing the research in both basic science and clinical areas. His appointment as a consultant was the school's first to be made to anyone outside its faculty.

On June 4-8, Prof. Phillips presented a postgraduate course for 50 dentists and following this lectured to the School for Dental Technicians at the University of California.

On June 15, Prof. Phillips will serve as chairman of the Advisory Committee on Adhesive Restorative Materials, NIDR, in Bethesda, Maryland. At this session plans will be finalized for a second International Conference on Adhesive Materials to be held at the University of Virginia in December.

DR. BIXLER ATTENDS INSTITUTE FOR ADVANCED EDUCATION IN DENTAL RESEARCH

Dr. David Bixler attended the May 3-14 Institute for Advanced Education in Dental Research held in Washington, D. C. and New York City. The Institute was sponsored by the American College of Dentists with a grant from the National Institute of Dental Research.

The Institute's purpose is to bring promising investigators in Dentistry into contact with senior scientists in basic and fundamental research who are making significant contributions in their fields.

FILM "PULSE OF LIFE" AVAILABLE

This excellent 30 minute film on mouth to mouth and external cardiac resuscitation makes a suitable program for almost any group. It may be obtained on loan through the Dental Division of the Indiana State Board of Health.

GOODBYE AND WELCOME

After four years at IUSD, Mrs. Carolyn Kirkpatrick will leave her position as secretary to Dr. Robert Bogan to go to San Diego, California, where her husband, who is graduating from IU Medical School, will serve a rotating internship in the Mercy Hospital. Best of luck to you, Carolyn! We will all miss you.

We want to extend our welcome to Mrs. Lois Sandhue who has come to IUSD and will take Mrs. Kirkpatrick's place in the Student Office. Mrs. Sandhue, although a native of Indiana, has recently returned from England where she lived for the past three years.

Also new to IUSD is Miss Karen Lucas, who is taking Mrs. Bonifield's place at the front desk in the Library. Miss Lucas is graduating from IU this spring with an A.B. Degree in Education. Also a vocalist, Miss Lucas has participated in IU's Showboat productions.

DR. GISH LECTURER AT PUBLIC HEALTH ASSOCIATION MEETING

Dr. Charles Gish was a guest lecturer at the May 23-28 meeting of the Dental Health Section of the American Public Health Association. The program, held in Lexington, Kentucky, was devoted to activities of public health agencies concerning prevention and control of dental caries. Dr. Gish discussed organized community programs using therapeutic dentifrices.

SUMMER CALENDAR

The IUSD Summer Session will begin Monday, June 7.

Orientation for incoming juniors will

be June 7, 8 and 9.

June 13 is Honors Day for senior dental and dental hygiene students. A program will be held at 3:00 p.m. in the Student Union Building.

Commencement will be held Monday, June 14 at 10:00 a.m. in the old football stadium on the Bloomington Campus.

ORAL DIAGNOSIS-ORAL MEDICINE NEWS

The OD-OM Research Department is embarking on a busy month. Dr. Thomas Fast, who will soon join our faculty, visited the school June 7.

During the week of June 6, Mrs. Della McGee of Atlanta, Georgia, visited the Department to observe techniques. She is a histology technician-research assistant at Emory University working with Dr. Benjamin Lawson, a recent OD-OM graduate.

Dr. Richard L. Fisher, graduate student, will be married to Deborah Babit on June 12 in Rhode Island. They will reside in Lafayette, Indiana, where he will practice periodontics.

MRS. LATIMER TO RETURN

Mrs. Mary Latimer, Dean's Office, seems to have been the victim of a series of misfortunes lately. While returning home from visiting her father, hospatilized with a heart attack, her car was hit from the rear. Her mother sustained 3 broken ribs and she a neck injury from the accident. After being treated and released from the hospital, complications sent Mrs. Latimer back to the hospital again. Misfortune struck again on June 8 when her nine-year-old son, David, broke two of his front teeth while playing at school.

We hope to welcome Mrs. Latimer back to work on June 14.

PEDODONTIC NEWS

Dr. Ralph McDonald, in his capacity as consultant to the ADA Council on Dental Education, attended a meeting of Committee B (dental specialties, hospital dental internship and residencies and continuing education) in Chicago May 25-26.

Dr. Paul Starkey, Chairman of the IUSD Committee on Teaching, will be a participant in a conference-workshop on teacher education being sponsored by the American Fund for Dental Education and being held at Starved Rock Lodge, Utica, Illinois, June 15-19.

On Friday, June 11, Dr. Starkey will be in attendance at the annual commencement meeting of the Executive Council of the Indiana University Alumni Association as the IUSD Alumni Association representative.

Dr. W. Bailey Davis, Riley Dental Clinic, was in Chicago June 7 and 8 to attend a conference of teachers of pedodontics at Northwestern University. The conference, an annual one, was sponsored by the Kellogg Foundation.

Dr. Stanley Herman announced the arrival of his fourth child (and fourth boy), Ronald Owen, weighing in at 9 lb. 1 oz., on May 26.

InciDENTS Editorial Staff:

Frances Paternoster Dean Maynard K. Hine Dr. Ralph E. McDonald